
Holy Family Nursery Class

                                                           Absence Management Policy

PROCEDURE FOR NON-ATTENDANCE AT NURSERY

This policy relates to the care, safety, health and well-being of the child.

At Holy Family Nursery Class we believe good attendance is essential if children are to be settled and take full advantage of the learning and development opportunities available to them.

All parents are to be made aware of the importance of regular attendance prior to entry and of the importance of collecting children on time.  We ask parents to be prompt in bringing their child to nursery and collecting them at the end of their session.

All parents/carers will be encouraged to ensure their child achieves the maximum attendance possible.

We understand that many children suffer from childhood illness and in the instance that your child should be unable to attend nursery we would ask that you call us to give an explanation by phoning 01698 274967.

Monitoring attendance at nursery will support the safeguarding of children. If we do not have an explanation of absence we will endeavour to contact you that day and will follow these procedures -

· Parents/guardian’s should notify the nursery as early as possible on the first day of the child’s absence and should indicate if possible the expected length of absence

· Key workers will note number on register if child has an unexplained absence i.e. U1, U2, U3.

· If a child is absent from nursery for more than two days and the parent/guardian has not contacted the nursery, the child's key worker will telephone the parent/guardian on the 3rd day and enquire as to the reason for the child’s absence.

· At this stage if contact cannot be made by telephone with the parent/guardian and a reason for the absence cannot be confirmed a letter will be sent from the clerical staff to the parent/guardian on the 5th day that the child is absent.
· If a reply to this letter is not received by the 10th day of absence a further letter will be sent by recorded delivery to the parent/guardian. This letter will ask you to contact the nursery to advise us whether you wish to keep your child’s place. A request for a signature will be made when recording the postage so that proof of the delivery is returned to the nursery.

· Parent/guardians will be given 5 days to reply.

· Should all of the above attempts to contact the parent regarding the absence be fruitless then a final letter will be sent on the 15th day of absence. This letter will inform you that your child’s nursery place will be withdrawn.
· Parents/guardians please note that the Absence Management Procedures will be implemented automatically after 3 days of absence if no contact is made with the nursery.

N.B: You should note; before your place has been withdrawn we will contact your health visitor/public health nursery, social worker or any other relevant agency to inform them of our decision, in line with Child Protection Guidelines. 

Responsible person: Mrs. Frances Wilson Head Teacher

Date written: August 2019
Review August 2020 
We welcome comments on this policy as we do on every aspect of the way we include parents/carers in our nursery provision
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